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Call to Order:

Stan Stefanski, General Chair, called the Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) to order at 7:50pm. 

It has been brought to Stan’s attention, that there is a $50.00 fee for the use of a Cathedral of Learning room.  Stan is interested in any feedback from clubs.  Possible rotation of sites if needed be is being considered.  We will not be reserving a room at the Cathedral.  

No one has expressed an interest in filling the open position for- All Star SC, All Star LC.

Stan is recommending that we cancel the zone trip if we do not find a coordinator within the next 30 days.  Please contact Pete Barry or Stan if interested. 

Background Screening Program for the coaches has started in other LSC’s with AMS to follow soon.   Remind your clubs they will need to budget for this. 

There was an Approved Sanction in October 06 for one team, the FISH.  No AMS athletes participated.   It was held at MLAC’s pool.  A large crowd did attend to watch Kate Ziegler set a new National Age Group record in the 3K.  

Police were called to another meet this past month due to poor parent behavior.  As a group the LSC cannot do much regarding this disappointing matter.  However, Stan is suggesting each swim club have their parents sign a parents’ Code of Conduct which is available on the AMS website.   

The Christmas Meet has been accepted for training of N2-N3 Officials.  This classification allows the Official to work at higher-level meets- i.e.  Sectionals and higher.   See the AMS website for further details.

The YMCA has adopted the USA Swimming Rules.  A reminder to all YMCA teams; they must request approved status for meets at the level of “District Championships” and higher.  This request must be done a minimum of 8 weeks prior to the first day of the meet. This year’s dual meets can not be approved.  

Secretary
Minutes for the September 20, 2006 HOD meeting have been posted on the AMS website.  There are no corrections noted to these minutes.  Mike Ginsberg moved and Dan Smith seconded a motion to approve the September 20, 2006 minutes.  Motion carried.

Treasurer

Diane Connor absent.

Stan reported the October Financial Reports have been distributed by email and have been posted on the AMS website. Dan Smith moved and Brian Olson seconded a motion to approve the October Financial reports.  Motion Carried.  

The budget for 2007 has been distributed and has been posted on the AMS website for your review. Donna Beyerl moved and Les Schreiber seconded a motion to approve the 2007 AMS budget.  Motion carried.   

ASCA coaches checks have been sent out.  

Greg Stein is in training to take over as the Equipment Chair.  

Administrative Chair

Mike gave a formal thank you to Pete Barry, RJ Wiles and Jamy Pfister for their hard work and contributions in making the Swimposium a huge success.   Mike commented that the Swimposium was well organized and had a lot of good information for the swimmers.  There was a total of 80 swimmers in attendance and would have liked to have seen more.    

Please note, all forms have been removed from the Operating Procedure link and have been placed under the “Business Pages-Forms Library” on the AMS website.  Discussion from floor regarding a meet held in the last month in which the swimmers missed many events due to the 

Club host not following the time line as posted in the heat sheet.  Per Stan, no time lines should be documented  in the heat sheets.  Education is needed on proper protocol for use of a time 

line.  Suggestion made to encourage Club hosts to place the event and the heat that is swimming on the scoreboard for all to use as a reference.  We will be emailing the Operating Procedures via our Club distribution list for each club to print and use as needed.  The Operating Procedures were part of the old AMS Handbook. The Operating Procedures are also available on the AMS website. 

There has been one Club fined for six times the club registration fee due to a non-registered swimmer trying to compete.  Please make sure all swimmers have been properly registered.  Jerry is extremely busy right now trying to get all the current registrations into the database.   

Review Committee has selected Carole Shepherd as their new chairperson.

Age Group

Pete Barry stated he will be opening up LC bids until 12/31/06.  There will be no bids for the SC season until January 07.

Pete stated the Age Group Committee is proposing the following addition to the meet Sponsorship Agreement: 

“It is the meet host's responsibility to provide adequate staffing for all positions on deck for all sessions of the awarded meet. Failure to do so will result in the forfeiture of the Meet Sponsorship Agreement fee and/or possible fine, as determined by the fines committee. “

Pete is requesting a vote on the above statement at the next HOD meeting.

 Senior Chair

Todd Clark discussed the following highlights.  

A Senior Swimming Committee is being formed.  

Scholastic All-American’s to be posted. 

Sectional Information Update.

Senior Circuit Meets are open to any LSC, not just the 3 LSC’s that started the concept.  This will help to expand the meet and draw in additional talented swimmers.   

Todd formally thanked Don Wagner for bringing the Senior Circuit Meet idea to our LSC.

Todd stated the Senior Committee is looking at the idea of sending a group of Elite swimmers from AMS to an Altitude Training Camp in Colorado Springs.  It is an amazing opportunity for a swimmer to attend one of these camps. Age considerations, training ability, as well as time available for us to attend and financials all need to be worked out.  A budget variance would be needed if the camp is available and we are interested in going forward with this idea for 2007.  

Dan Smith, Safety Chair, discussed the need to remind all Clubs that they need to fill out an Accident Report not just at a swim meet but also if any type of accident occurs at practices.  All Clubs are also to complete a Safety Checklist for any pool that they train in or compete in.  Dan has not received many checklists yet for this year.  

Applications for Zone Coaches were due today.

Sarah Dunleavy and Jack Zierenberg have asked to have a Swimmers Meeting at the end of the AM session of the Christmas Meet on Saturday December 16, 2006. Will need to check with the Meet Director to have a room available.  The meeting is an opportunity for swimmers to become more involved in the LSC. 

Mike Ginsberg asked that the Wet Tech Committee make recommendations to the House on specific programs that AMS can implement to support developmental swimmers. Also, he asked that Wet Tech review studies from USA Swimming regarding the effects of too much competition at too early an age on swimmer retention in the sport as discussed by Sue Pitt Anderson at the Swimposium and provide the House with a recommendation regarding competition for 10 and under swimmers.
Old Business 

none

New Business
none

Adjournment
Mike Ginsberg moved and Lou Schreiber seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion carried and meeting ended at 8:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Marian Bindas 

Next HOD meeting January 17, 2007 location TBA.


